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Principal’s Message

We have had a fantastic start to the school year.  After four successful weeks it seems as though we are all back and settled into the routines of school.  The teachers have been working hard to get to know their students’ needs and strengths and to build great learning communities for the year.  I want to thank all the parents and families who came to our Curriculum Night and Book Fair on Thursday, September 22, 2016. It was wonderful seeing everyone and feeling the excitement and energy in the air!

Our snack program has begun and will continue daily for the remainder of the year. We would like to thank Ms. Charran for her hard work in making the snack program possible.  Students are treated to a nutritious snack each day.  We know that this has a positive impact on their concentration, attitude and academic success.  If you have not already contributed to the program this fall, we ask you to send your money ($10 per student or $20 per family) to the office as soon as possible.  Thank you.  

The school playground is supervised from 8:23 a.m. until the entry bell at 8:38 a.m. in the morning for all students.  At lunch hour, students in grades 1- 6 who go home for lunch can return to school only after 12:15 p.m. as there is no supervision for them before that time.  Students in kindergarten who go home for lunch should come back to school by 12:40 p.m.    Students are to line up at their own door with their class.  Students who are not lined up with their class upon entry time will be considered late and will need to get a late slip from the office.   School finishes at 3:10 p.m. for kindergarten students and 3:15 p.m. for grades 1-6 students.  Please wait for your child by their exit doors.  Kindly stay back from the doors so that teachers can dismiss their students safely.  There is no need to crowd the exit doors.   There is supervision in the school yard until 3:30 p.m.   Thank you for your cooperation.

I would like to encourage parents to take the following precautions in order to stop the spread of pediculosis (Head Lice).  Inspect your child’s hair and scalp frequently. The louse may be brown or grayish, with a flat wingless body 2-3 mm in length.  It has six legs.  The eggs may be yellow, brown, or white tear drop shaped and are glued to the hair near the scalp and are called “nits”.  It is usually the eggs which are first noticed.  If your child complains of an itchy scalp, you should check for lice and/or nits.  If you discover your child has lice or nits, please notify the school right away.  We will send you a Treatment Instruction sheet.  Please note that if a child is found to have pediculosis, the parent or guardian will be required to keep the child at home until he/she is free of all head lice.  Do not hesitate to contact me or drop in to the office at any time, if you have any questions or concerns
Leaving Lunch Bags at School

[image: image4.wmf]If your child is staying at school for lunch, please ensure he/she has their lunch with them when they arrive each morning so it can be placed in their class Lunch Bin.  If for unforeseen circumstances, it is necessary to drop off your child’s lunch after the start of classes, you will be asked to place the lunch on the table in the front foyer.  Please make sure the lunch is in a lunch bag (not a plastic bag) with your child’s name and class number clearly marked on the outside.  The office does not take responsibility for lunches left on the table.
News from the Library

[image: image5.wmf]Welcome back to all of our families!  The school year is off to a great start.  By now, all students have had the opportunity to sign out books for their pleasure reading at home and at school.  Letters were sent home to inform you of your child’s library day and library expectations.  I hope you take the time to speak to your child about their book selections, at various times throughout the year, and also spend some time reading with them or even listening to them read to you.

Special congratulations to all 47 students who participated in the Glen Ravine Summer Reading Program.  All of our students returned their books, most completed the homework activities and will receive a special certificate of participation at our Recognition Assembly.  Well done!

Our Scholastic Book Fair was held on Thursday, September 21st at our Curriculum Night.  We had a very successful evening selling $3000.00 worth of books.  Thanks to your purchases, the library will get $1500 worth of new books. Congratulations to Samia in 
Ms. Karanka’s class who was our Family Event Draw winner.  She won $25 in books for herself and $25 in books for her classroom library!  Your partner in reading,

Mrs. Karaoulis

Homework
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Homework is an important part of every child’s school experience and encourages good study habits at an early age. School staff, teachers, students and families all play key roles in supporting homework. Positive and open school-home partnerships and communication ensure students have the support they need to be successful. 

The TDSB Homework Policy (P036) is based on current teaching and learning practice, research, student census data and consultation with parents, educators and the community. The policy balances the time required to complete homework with extra-curricular activities and other activities that support personal and family wellness. 

Kindergarten (guidelines from Homework Policy P036) 

Homework should not be assigned to Kindergarten students; however, there is a strong connection between parental involvement and student achievement. As a result, families are encouraged to engage in early learning activities such as playing, talking and reading together in English or in the family’s first language. Teachers may provide resources to support home-based early learning opportunities. 

Grades 1 to 6 (guidelines from Homework Policy P036) 
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Homework assigned in the early grades (Grades 1 and 2) shall more often take the form of reading, playing a variety of games, having discussions and interactive activities, such as building and cooking with the family. In late Primary and Junior grades (Grades 3 to 6), homework may begin to take the form of independent work.
Halloween Safety Tips
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Hallowe'en provides an opportunity for parents and children to spend time together creating costumes, carving pumpkins, planning trick or treat activities and participating in family parties. In schools, Hallowe'en provides opportunities for celebrations, creative activities, art programs and impromptu history lessons. Hallowe'en is also a time for students, parents, and schools to take extra care to ensure safety and security. 
Trick or Treat Safety
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If parents are concerned about trick or treating, here are some basic safety rules to follow:

· Have your child carry a flashlight. 

· NEVER go into a stranger's house.

· NEVER trick or treat with people you do not know.

· Trick or treat only at homes you know. 

· Children should always stay in groups if no parent is present.

· Younger children should ALWAYS be accompanied by an older person.

· Accompany your child when trick or treating.

· If you cannot accompany your child then know the route your child will take.

· Flame resistant (retardant) costumes are suggested. Keep costumes short and remind children to stay away from pumpkins with candles in them. 

· Remind children to stay away from pets they do not know. 

· Remind children of road safety rules. Cross only at corners. Do not criss-cross the road.

· Go up one side of the road and down the other side. Never cross between parked cars. Walk facing on-coming traffic if there is no sidewalk

· If adults are driving their children, drive slowly, with lights on and be cautious when pulling to the side of the road. 

· Children should NEVER eat any treats until parents have had a chance to go through them and inspect them. Parents should look for tampering of packages and discard any they believe to be unsafe. 

· Children should wear their own shoes when trick or treating. Wearing costume shoes/boots can be dangerous and uncomfortable. 

· Remind children that not everyone celebrates Hallowe'en, and to avoid any homes that have no lights on. Also remind children not to run through neighbours yards or gardens. 

· With older children be sure to know what other events (such as parties) they plan on attending.

· Set time limits when children should return home.

· After Hallowe’en, please avoid sending treats with nuts in them to school for snacks.

· Have a safe, and enjoyable Hallowe’en!
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Upcoming Dates:





October 5		~ Girls’ Borden Ball Tournament


October 7		~ P.A. Day – no school for students


October 10		~Thanksgiving Day (No school)


October 13	 	~Cross Country  Gr 3-6


October 18		~ Picture Day


			~ K1 to the Public Library


October 19		~ K2 to the Public Library


October 20		~ K3 to the Public Library
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